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Over the past four months, I have continued working towards achieving the objectives outlined in 
the Mayoral Business Plan, tackling our financial challenges, providing decisive leadership, and 
restoring pride in Croydon. 

Our efforts to regenerate and revitalize the borough have shown notable progress, especially in 
Town Centre regeneration. Regular meetings with core partners such as Unibail-Rodamco-
Westfield (URW) and the Town Centre Advisory Board has seen growing confidence that Croydon 
is becoming more welcoming to investors and hospitable for businesses. We are currently finalising
our plans, following our successful £18.5m Levelling-Up Bid, to further connect and refresh the 
town centre by stitching back the routes between key interchanges and creating quality public 
realm. Following approval from the Department for Levelling Up, Housing, and Communities, we 
expect to see works starting this summer. 



The Purley Pool development has witnessed significant progress, with heads of terms recently 
agreed. Polaska, responsible for the design and development, is poised to submit their planning 
application soon. As the year unfolds, collaboration with our Planning team will ensure designs are 
purposeful and aligned with resident needs. 

Improving the aesthetics of district centres has been a focus, with 'walkabouts' leading to 'blitz' 
clean-ups targeting graffiti and fly-tipping. Due to the success observed during the trial period, we 
will be expanding these efforts borough-wide, with Thornton Heath next in line. Additionally, the 
recent introduction of a Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) in Thornton Heath aims to address 
anti-social behaviour. 

Continuous engagement with the Improvement and Assurance Panel (IAP) is a priority to ensure 
we stay on track for their planned exit in 2025. A recent report from the Panel to the government 
acknowledged Croydon’s progress, stating that we are ‘moving up a gear’ with strong 
advancements in financial management, governance, and improving council homes. 



We recently approved a Housing Strategy, developed after incorporating partner feedback and a 
seven week consultation. This strategy, aligned with the recently designed Resident’s Charter, will 
form the core of our decision-making process, laying long-term foundations for continued 
improvement in the Council’s Housing service, especially concerning our repairs team. 

Listening to residents remains central to our approach, with recent meetings held with key local 
businesses such as Monty Bojangles, the charity sector, and residents through my casework drop-
in sessions. Mayor’s Questions Time events have provided a direct channel for engagement, with 
recent sessions in Crystal Palace and New Addington and upcoming events scheduled in 
Sanderstead and across the borough in the coming months. 

Whilst progress is considerable, we recognise that we are on an ongoing journey of improvement. 
My commitment to Croydon remains strong and our accomplishments signify an upward trajectory 
towards developing a Croydon we all can be proud to call home. 
















